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President’s Message                                                                                                                                     
Gary Draper, President 

2023 President, Roosters & Roosters Foundation 
 

We had a great January with 30 people attending 
our lunch as we were entertained by a wonderful 
speaker, who spoke of our January Social, 
Saturday, January 28th, which was a trip to Los Angeles with 
visits to the San Antonio Winery, beautiful architectural 
settings, and the newly remodeled Union Station with a craft 
beer tasting.   
Also, at the luncheon meeting, we raised $2,100 for the next 
Food Drive. We should all be proud of what we do! 
 

Question: What if you went to your doctor, who then gave you a 
prescription that would, with no side effects, give you: 
1. A longer life 
2. A better cardiovascular system 
3. Slower aging 
4. Better will-power and more stamina 
5. More energy and better sleep 
6. Less depression and anxiety 
7. More happiness 
8. More personal and professional success 
Would you take the prescription no matter what the doctor asked 
you to do? There is overwhelming evidence that these benefits 
exist with no down-side. 
All Roosters and their families are already taking this drug to 
some degree. I want to suggest that you do the following if you 
want even more of these benefits. 
1. Start slow by asking yourself, “How can I help”. This applies 
to your feelings about everyone, or at least as many people as 
you can. You will be surprised at how quickly you begin to 
really care about other people. This is important because you 
must really mean your feelings. If you mean it, the more benefits 
you will have. 
2. Do more volunteer work and donate more. This gives you a 
real feeling of kindness, accomplishment, and happier feelings 
towards yourself and everyone else. 
3. Be kind to all others because if all people are like you, you 
will benefit from their help. In other words, if people like you, 
they will help you to succeed. Studies show that all of this 
enhances your happiness and self-esteem. I can tell you many 
stories that helped me in my life if you want to hear them. 
 

The Book, “Wonder Drug”, proves it with 7 scientifically 
proven ways that serving others is the best medicine for 
yourself. These guidelines were generated from 250 scientific 
peer-review studies researched by two medical doctors. The 
moral of this story is that we all should be kind to everyone and 
help them when we can, especially Roosters. That is, if you 
want to live longer, have more success, and be happier. You can 
see that the side effects of this Wonder Drug are only good for 
you! 

 

President’s Awards Banquet:  
This month, we are hosting the President’s Awards Banquet at 
the Avenue of the Arts Hotel on Saturday, February 4th. 
Cocktails and background music beginning at 6 pm. I will have 
a special presentation for all of you and I hope you will join us 
for this very special event of the year as we recognize as many 
who helped Roosters as we can. 
 

Our next Lunch is again at Prego’s Restaurant on Thursday, 
February 9th at 11:30am. The feedback is that the food was 
great at the January lunch, and you should know that the Chef 
Ugo, at Prego’s, has offered to help recruit other chefs for our 
Food and Wine Celebration. 
 

Vice President’s Message 
Stan Smith 
 

As the 2023 Roosters Vice President, I have 
been reviewing the future of The Roosters 
Foundation membership.  My goal, this 
year, is to recruit new members “who 
believe in lifelong friendships while 
performing charitable work on behalf of 
children in need.” (Our Mission Statement). 
 

I know that the last few years have created changes in our 
organization. I have interviewed members who are not renewing 
their membership for 2023.  There are a variety of different 
reasons, but some have mentioned that they are not comfortable 
with the evolution of The Roosters.  We will definitely miss 
their presence in the upcoming year, and always have the door 
open for them.  
 

Yes, we are in a different world than 45 years ago, when the 
Roosters Foundation was born. Yes, the last few years have had 
a lot of changes. We lost time during the pandemic... 
communication and technology have changed... and we now 
welcome women into our charity and social group as members. 
This is a new chapter for The Roosters Foundation...and we 
welcome and embrace change.  
 

I encourage each member to look around and see how amazing 
The Roosters Foundation is. We raised almost $300,000 last 
year for 28 charities.  We celebrated coming back together in-
person at our unique and fun social events and educational 
luncheons.  We even gathered outside of the Roosters official 
events to visit together as life-long friends locally and even 
abroad! 
 

2023 is the year for The Roosters to grow. If you know of any 
friends, family, or workmates who would enjoy being a part of 
The Roosters, and believe in our mission, we welcome them!  I 
look forward to watching the Roosters membership grow and 
help carry our vision to a new level.  





Upcoming Calendar 

Feeding OC 

Please continue to support this vital program, providing food to 
needy kids in Orange County, during the Covid-19 crisis. 
We are looking for a co-Chair to join Dan - contact him! 
For upcoming dates please contact: 
Dan Stone: call or text 714-310-4162.  
Dan@DantheManforMortgages.com 
 

February 4 President’s Awards 
Banquet  
Avenue of the Arts Hotel. Cocktails and background music 
beginning at 6 pm. Contact Gary Draper 
Pay your 2023 Rooster dues and your ticket is 
complimentary.  Please go to www.roosters.org to reserve your 
seat and purchase one for your date. 

Dues for 2023 can be paid for on www.roosters.org 

 

February 7 Board of Directors 
6-8 PM. All Roosters invited to attend. 
NOTE: exceptionally 1st Tuesday due to St. Valentine’s. 
Contact Gary Draper 

 

February 9 Luncheon 

11:30 at Prego’s, 2409 Park Avenue, Tustin. 

 

February 22 Pop-Up 

5:30pm at The Vine Kitchen and Bar. Located at The Camp 
Mall – 2937 Bristol St, Ste A-103, Costa Mesa. Parking may be 
tight so get there early or carpool.   
These are unofficial gatherings at our OCFWC supporting 
restaurants. Bring friends, grab a drink or dinner. Let’s show 
support for the Chefs who help us at OCFWC!  
 

All Future Events 
Board meetings 2nd Tuesday of the Month.  
Luncheons 2nd Thursday every month. 
Socials 3rd Thursday every month. 

Rooster February Birthdays 

 

Buy them a cocktail!! 

 Doug Wilson Doug Richards 

Chad Hall Penny Strenger  

February 9th Speaker: 
Michelle Mangano 
Executive Director, CalCopa Massage School 
 
After working 20-years working in the 
corporate world, Michelle left the stressful, 
busy schedule to pursue a career as a massage 
therapist. Shortly after, she was asked to 
become an instructor and eventually offered the shares of the 
business. Michelle combines her knowledge of business 
practices, anatomy & physiology, massage theory and practice 
to help educate both the students and the public on the benefits 
of massage. These benefits include: 

 Activating the parasympathetic system to allow the body to 
rest and recover 

 Increasing blood circulation to the skin and the other organs 
 Lymph circulation to help the body rid itself of toxins 
 Repair damaged tissue to prevent reinjury, or chronic 

damage 
 Activate the sympathetic (fight, or flight) system to 

maximize an athlete’s performance 
 And more… 

Students at CalCopa are provided with the opportunity to put 
these skills into practice at the various community events and 
the student clinic offered by the school. 

http://www.roosters.org


  

 
  

 

  

 
  

 



 Charity Committee 
 
 

Happy Charity Committee New Year! 
 
The charity committee needs to start work again on its mission to get all the applications from our 
charities in, vetted, and ready for the grant review committee in the fall.  Please let me know if you are 
interested in working on the committee this year. I would like to hold the first meeting in February. 
 
Each Rooster member is expected to be an advocate for one of our charities.  Please let me know if you 
would still like to be an advocate for your particular charity (or charities) this year, or if you are 
interested in being an advocate for the first time. This is an important job. We need to know about our 
charities and the work that they do, and besides that, it is really interesting! 
 
Please send me an email ( jill@jdcaron.com), or give me a call at 714-536-8603 (home/office) or 714-552-4216 (cell) 
Jill Caron-Rauen 
Charity Committee Chair 

 
 

 

Los Alamitos Foundation: 
Carrie Logue and Marty 
Golden 
“Rooster Advocate Marty 
Golden presenting check to 
Carrie Logue, Executive 
Director, Los Alamitos 
Education Foundation - In 
background mural at Weaver 
Elementary School, one of the 
locations where the Roosters-
funded after-school enrichment 
programs are conducted.” 

Family Promise of OC: Dan Stone 
“As a member of the Board of 
Directors for Family Promise OC, 
(FPOC), I wanted to thank you 
personally for your generous support.  
Due to the generosity of donors like 
you, FPOC is able to assist homeless 
families in achieving housing 
stability.  In addition to groceries, gas 
cards, and even classes in financial 
literacy, we are able to offer many 
more critical services to all families 
entering our program.  Our families 
will feel a sense of stability that they 
would not otherwise feel because of 
your support. 
Thank you again!” 
In gratitude, Mike Hickman 
Board Member, FPOC 

JOYA Scholars 
Christian Esteban - Allyn Lean  

Pure Game Executive 
Director Tony Everett and 
John Hinson 

Huntington Harbour Philharmonic 
Commitee - Bill Ross 

Collettes Home Jill Caron Rauen and 
John Hinson 

Christina Mauser 
Foundation Matt Mauser 
and John Trapani 

Advance to College 
Executive Director Fred 
Lentz - Allyn Lean 





Proposed New Rooster Member – Robert Ward 
(Sponsor: Dan Stone) 

 
Robert F. Ward, President, Efficiency Insurance Solutions, Inc. (EIS) 
Robert Ward is an insurance professional and has been providing; Employe Benefits, Long 
Term Care, and Life Insurance solutions to his clients for more than 20-years. 
  
Prior to entering the insurance industry, Robert spent 13-years in the factory automation 
industry helping manufacturing companies increase efficiencies and improve employee safety. 
Robert technically started his professional sales career at the young age of 10, selling the 
Orange County Register door to door. 
  
When Robert is not helping people “protect what’s important to them” he can be found at a 
concert, traveling, and exploring new restaurants with his wife and business partner, Leah. 
Robert is the proud father of 4 children ranging from age 16 to 26.Robert and his wife have 
been active in supporting Orange County Rescue Mission and Laurel House, and of course, youth sports teams.  Robert 
was introduced to the Roosters Foundation by Dan Stone and attended the 2022 OCFWC Chefs Experience.  From that 
moment on, he knew he wanted to be a Rooster. 

Proposed New Rooster Member – Lynn Brown 
(Sponsor: Joann Leatherby) 

Lynn Brown: 
BofA Cal State Fullerton  
Taught Advertising design at Chapman University and Fullerton Community College 
Owner of Lynn Brown & Associates, Graphic Design & Printing 
 
I have served on the following boards:  
OCMA 
Newport Beach Library 
Chapman University 
Contemporary Art Collection 
Contacts of OC. 
 
I enjoy fundraising! 
I live in Newport Beach with my pets. I have 2 children and 5 grandchildren.  
I love travel, art, God. 

Membership 

It’s easy to propose a new member! 
Just get your candidate’s business card, put your name on it, and forward it to 
Membership Director 
or use the membership application at www.RoostersFoundation.org/membership.  
New Members: Proposed members are presented to the membership of the 
Roosters for review. 
If you have objections to a proposed new member, call your Membership Director. 
Calls are confidential.

Cherri Farah 
Gary Eisenberger 
Margarita Martin 
Mark McDonald 

Dan Pederson 
Floyd Pickrell 
Peter Smith 

Honorary Roosters - we are happy to 

have the ongoing support of the following: 

http://www.RoostersFoundation.org/membership/




Ambassadors Corner 
Lou Gardner, Chair 
 

Brother and Sister Roosters: 
As we embark on the new year, I ask that 
membership go out of your way to reach out to 
our Ambassadors and welcome them to this 
special organization we call the Roosters! 
 
As you review our latest Directory, take a moment to call and 
introduce yourself. Let that Ambassador know how you became 
a Rooster and share your memories and experiences from 
events and establishing lifelong friendships! 
 

Ambassadors, as the Ambassador Chair, I will be reaching out 
to you and asking for your assistance in getting the word out for 
our luncheons, social events, and other Roosters activities. 
 

Our current Ambassadors are: 
Kimberley Berman 
Larry Greene 
Angela Joe 
John Jackson 
Joann Leatherby 
Pat McAuley 
Jennifer Moriarty 
Walid Nasserdeen 
Richard Shuldiner 
David Norwood  

OCFWC Restaurants 
These chefs support us at our main fundraising event, please 
support them next time you are dining out - and let the chef 
know you’re from the Roosters and we appreciate them! 
 

Old Vine Kitchen & Bar Mark McDonald 
https://oldvinekitchenbar.com/  
 

Prego Ugo Allesina   
www.PregoOC.com  
 

Old Brea Chop House  Masa Ose 
www.oldbreachophouse.com   
 

The Pacific Club  David B. Martin 
www.pacificclub.org   

 

Old Ranch Country Club  "Polo" Paul Gregory 
www.oldranch.com   

 

Michael's on Naples  Eric Samaniego  
http://michaelsonnaples.com   

 

Michael & David Rossi 
    

Terrace by Mix Mix   Ross Pangilinan  
http://www.mixmixkitchenbar.com/  

 

Benchmark Restaurant Stefano Ciociola 
https://benchmarkoc.com/  

 

Bar One by Il Barone Jon, Franco & Donatella Barone  
http://baroneoc.com 





Roosters of Orange County 
2222 Michelson, Suite 300 
Irvine, CA 92612 
 
www.roostersfoundation.org  

Roosters Creed 
An organization that stands for friend-
ship, fellowship, charity and good times.  
It stands for busy,  worldly people who 
take the time to give those less fortunate 
a helping hand.  It stands for warmth, 
strength, and shared laughter. 
 

Mission Statement 
To facilitate and encourage lifelong 
friendships while performing charitable 
works on behalf of children in need. 
 

Mission Statement for the Roosters 
Foundation of Orange County 
To raise necessary funds for disadvan-
taged and at risk children in the Or-
ange County area and to support public 
and private programs with necessary 
services for children in need. 
 

We respectfully request that all Roosters and the 

friends of Roosters patronize the businesses and 

establishments that support and foster Roosters 

charity causes.  We are grateful! 

Rooster of the Year 
Dan Ouweleen - 2020  

Rooster of the Year 
Dr. Thad Sandford - 2021  

Birthdays? 
Anniversaries? 
Marriages? 
Congratulations? 
For sale? 
Need? 
Lost? 
Found? 
 

This is your FREE 
SPACE for classifieds! 

If you have a minute, Peter might also appreciate a call 
from his Rooster brothers and sisters as he and Betsy 
deal with their cancer treatments. 

A note from Peter Haacker: 

http://www.roostersfoundation.org

